
Here comes the bride!!!!!!  
Yesterday was a very          

memorable day for Miss Smith 

and Don (her husband to be) and 

the many students from 2S and 

level 2 who took part in a       

fantastic wedding ceremony at 

lunchtime. The students have 

kept the secret of the ceremony 

for a number of weeks. Miss 

Smith and Don walked down the 

aisle as ònearlyó husband and 

wife following a ceremony completely run by the Level 

2 students.   

 

Talking to Lisa and Don after the ceremony, they both 

were very òmovedó by all the effort and enjoyment 

their celebration provided to us all.  

Special congratulations to all in 2S who performed 

wonderfully and made the day so special.  
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Save the environment!  

Did you know that you can have Snippets emailed to you?  Visit the school website and follow the prompts .  

Friday 18th March  
¶ JSC FREE DRESS DAY - Gold coin donation  

 

Sunday 20th March  
¶ 9.00-12.30:  Working Bee  

 

Monday 21st March  
¶ 8.30am-9.30am:  `Uniform shop open  

¶ Whole school photos 

¶ 9.30-12.00:  Tennis at St. Kevins P.S. (2 boys/2 

girls)  
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Tuesday 22nd March  
¶ 9.00-3.30:  Soccer clinic 

 

Thursday 24th March  
¶ Student Banking Day  

¶ Football Clinic run by Collingwoodõs              

Premiership Captain (50 students)  

Donvale Primary School provides students with a positive educational experience to achieve their 

potential in a comprehensive learning environment that is caring, secure and stimulating. 



Thanks to all the Mums & Dads who assisted with 

various props, items and food. Great to see so many of 

you came to the wedding reception in our hall. Special 

thanks to Mrs Rebecca Clarke, who scripted and     

organised, the whole ceremony. She has worked     

tirelessly as òthe Wedding Planneró for many weeks to 

make yesterday òjust rightó. 

 

School Council report  
Last night was the last meeting of the 2010 -11 School 

Council.  

The following items were dealt with:  

¶ Drop off/ pick up Zone Pamphlet -PA initiative -

will be distributed  next week.  

¶ Uniform Contract ratification with RHS.  

¶ Two of our current School Councillors are not 

returning. Mrs Sharon Breeland -Clencie and 

Mrs Janene Rubens (their children have moved 

onto Secondary School). On behalf of all      

members of our School Community I thank 

them very much for all the time, commitment 

and expertise which they contributed while on 

SC. Special thanks must go to Janene Rubens, 

who has served as School Council President for 

4 years, and in that role been a wonderful     

advocate and has had a significant positive      

impact on many facets of school life. We know 

you will both be DPS ambassadors and we     

welcome you back at any time.  

 

The New School Council then met with some new 

faces becoming representatives on our  2011 -12 School 

Council.  

 

As a result of the election of Parent Reps the following 

parents were elected: 

Craig Semmens, Brad Wolf, Kylie Glover  (new to 

Council).  

 

The Council co -opted the following parents onto School 

Council:  

James Clarke, Marita Warner  (new to Council).  

 

To those parents who so generously stood for School 

Council and did not gain selection, I say thank you 

very much. It is great to have parents prepared to 

nominate and put the time and effort into their childõs 

school. To have an election is a very positive sign of a 

healthy parent group.  

 

Elected staff reps are Ian Mc Kinlay & Linda Pyne.  

The following executive positions were filled last 

night:  

SC President:  Brenda Tierney  

SC Deputy President:  James Clarke  

Treasurer:  Craig Semmens  

SC Secretary:  Jane Hancock  

 

The leaders of our sub -committees are:  

Management:  Craig Semmens        

Marketing:  James Clarke   

Resources:  Brad Wolff     
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Uniform:  Marina Younger  

Canteen:  John Pianta      

OSHP:  Chris Waycott  

Education:  Rick Gordon                         

Parent Association:  Kylie Glover  

Other agenda items were:  

¶ Website Update - Our revamped website is   

coming along very well.  

¶ Enrolments 2012 - As a school we need to all be 

pro-active in encouraging enrolments for next 

year. 

¶ Tunstall Square Twilight market review -     

positive feel about our involvement.  

¶ 2011 Budget update -confirmed budget.  

¶ Creation and distribution of guidelines for   

meeting protocols and minute writing for all 

committees to gain uniformity of presentation.  

¶ 2010Annual  Report Update.  

Next School Council Meeting is Wednesday 6 th  April 

at 7:30pm  

 

Riding along on my pushbike...  
Yesterday over 200 students either walked or rode to 

school on our ôRide 2 School Dayõ. Thanks to all the 

parents who assisted in allowing and supporting their 

children to take up the challenge.  

Reminder: if your child rides to school on bike, scooter 

or skateboard, they MUST wear an approved helmet.  

A 

fishy taleé 
Early this 

week, 3 very 

happy fish  

arrived to   

reside in our 

tank in the 

foyer. They 

were provided 

by the 

Tarenedis  

family.        

Anastasia  

happily explains the newly named fish to some of her 

classmates. There is Mr Gru, Charlie and Shelly.  

Thanks for the new fish.  

 

Have a great weekéééééé.. 

GARRY BRIGGS 



The Assistant Principal  

General News  

2nd Hand Uniform  
If you wish to purchase 2nd hand uniforms, make   

enquiries at the office.  2nd Uniform sales will be 

available on Monday afternoons.  

 

If theyõre sick, please 
keep them at home  
We would like to remind all 

families of their responsibilities 

in regards to their sick         

children. If your child is ill or 

has been ill, please be responsible and do not send 

them to school until they are fully recovered. Too   

often students present themselves at the sick bay, 

quite unwell and on investigation, indicate that they 

have been away sick or were ill in the morning but 

the parent/carer decided to send them along, hoping 

they would improve or be alright. This is not fair to 

your child and not fair to us.  These students need to 

be cared for by their parents.  

We are also trying to stop the spread of  flu and     

gastro throughout the school.  Thank you for your               

cooperation in regards this matter.  

  

 

  

FRUIT NEXT WEEK:   
3PH 

Circles -  2011 
Our Circles program for 2011 commenced last week 

by looking at the values of Honesty and Trust. All the 

students were excited to be back with their home   

circles group and teacher from last year. This year as 

we did last year we will be looking at the nine values 

for government schools. These values include;        

Respect, Integrity, Understanding, Tolerance and 

Inclusion, Care and Compassion, Honesty and    

Trustworthiness, Fair Go, Responsibility, Doing your 

Best and Freedom. The circles sessions are more than 

just discussing a particular value each fortnight. 

Through role play, games and a variety of activities 

we are encouraging our students to listen to each 

other with empathy and understanding. By bringing 

a group of multi -age students together we aim to  

foster a sense of peer support and harmony. In turn 

we hope this will develop positive relationships      

between all students across the school.  

 

Ian McKinlay  

Computer 

Skills 

Tuesday 24th May $7.70 

Science Wednesday 8th June $7.70 

Spelling Tuesday 21st June $11 

Writing Tuesday 21st June $16.50 

English Tuesday 2nd August $7.70 

Mathematics Tuesday 16th Au-

gust 

$7.70 

UNSW International Competitions and     
Assessments for Schools 
Similar to previous years, in 2011 Donvale Primary 

will be participating in the University of New South 

Wales Competitions in a range of subject areas. Any 

students in years 3 -6 are welcome to participate in the 

competitions. A permission slip has been given to all 

students in years 3 -6. This will need to be returned 

with the entry fee outlined to the office by Monday 

4th  April. Please see below the various competitions 

students can enter, the date they will be undertaken 

and the prices to enter.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

If you require any more information please donõt    

hesitate to come and speak to me.  

Rebecca Signorini  

 

Resources Working Bee Sunday  20 th  March  
We would like to remind all of our parents that we 

have a working bee this SUNDAY. That's only 3 days  

away. 

At this time of year the grounds and gardens need a 

bit more of a tidy up, so we would like as many       

parents to come along for this our first working bee of 

the year.  

Following is a list of jobs that you may like to consider 

doing. 

¶ Weeding garden beds 

¶ Mulching garden beds  

¶ Pruning trees and shrubs  

¶ Mowing and whipper snipping  

¶ Helping  patch pathway from the carpark area 

up to the new building  

¶ Sweeping and blowing the pathways  

 

Looking forward to seeing as MANY of the PARENTS 

AND CHILDREN as possible for our working bee.  

Just a reminder that children who turn up to the 

working bee, needs to be accompanied by an adult.  

 

Brad Wolff                                                                   

Resources Committee 

 



Our  three choirs have been busy rehearsing and are 

looking forward to performing. We plan to have the  

following choirs perform at the next three assemblies, 

weather permitting...  

  

Junior Jammers (Level 2) on Monday March 21  

Music Makers (Level 3) on Monday March 28  

Super Seniors (Level 4) on Monday April 4  

  

 From The  

Sports Coach  
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Football Clinics  
Level 2, 3 and 4 children participated in a football clinic 

conducted by the Beverley Hills Junior Football Club  

on Tuesday.  The clinics were fantastic and covered all 

levels of abilities.  I would recommend if your child 

wishes to join a junior football club or Auskick Program 

(Boys and Girls) to contact the club.  

 

Ride 2 School Day 
This was a great success with almost 200 children    

either riding  or walking  to school on Wednesday.  

Thank you to all the students and parents who         

participated.  

 

Regional Swimming  
Congratulations to Julia H and Lev M who swam last 

Friday at this elite level.  Julia was 2nd (backstroke) 

and Lev 2nd (freestyle).  Fantastic effort kids.  

 

Tennis Trials  
All the best to Tia M and Tali J who will represent  

Donvale on Monday in the District Tennis Trials.  Good 

luck girls.  

 

After School Hockey Program (Term 2)  
Thanks to the level 3 and 4 children who have already 

returned their expression of interest to participate in 

this program.  I have spaces for about 20 more children, 

so please return this form ASAP.  

 

Nick Maxwell Visit  
This is on Thursday 24th March (9.00 -11.00am).  If 

your child has a òCertificate of Achievement ó on      

completing 30 minutes of physical activity a day for 30 

days from 2010, please bring it to school and give it to 

Mr Pianta ASAP.  

 

Viva Soccer Clinics 
Next Monday morning at assembly a representative 

from Viva Soccer will talk to all the children/parents 

about this exciting program that will occur in Term 2 

(subject to numbers).  Parents who wish to find out  

Christian Religious Education  

Music Matters  

Canteen 
What's On The Menu  

Streets Paddle Pop Special Offer ð Valid Until 

end of Term 1  
Purchase a Paddle Pop Ice -cream of any flavour for 

just $1.00 (normally $1.40), when you place a lunch 

order to the value of$3.50 or more.  

 

Italian Day Lunch 29 th  March, 2011  

Important Reminder  
Italian Day Lunch Orders were due back on the 16 th  

March, 2011.  If you wish to order this Special Lunch 

Offer then I NEED ORDERS together with money 

enclosed by tomorrow 18/3/11.  

 

If you would like to purchase just a Gelati Cup for 

this day, you can.  Simply send the form back in to 

the  canteen just circling Gelati Cup and $1.50.   

The Gelati is ½  choc ½  lemon, you can not order one 

flavour only.  This is prepacked in a half cup size.  

 

YES Accepting NORMAL lunch  orders  
If your child is having an everyday òNORMALó lunch 

order on this day, I would be grateful if you could 

hand this in ASAP so that I can process and tally up 

prior to this day.  If you can simply write on the bag 

or envelope that it will be a NORMAL lunch order for 

29/3/11. 

Keep Healthy, Keep Cool, Keep Hydrated  

Angie  (cookie)  

Canteen Management Services  

As we begin this year in CRE the grades 3/4 will   

reflect on stories about Jesus. The stories show     

people meeting and speaking with Jesus. The people 

are challenged about His wisdom, authority and 

power, and about His lack of ambition to be given 

status for these.  Jesusõ instant healings show He 

has the power of the Creator, God.  His loving,      

servant style shows a sense of worth that is above 

ordinary human values.  By His power and caring 

nature, Jesus shows He has the qualities of God and 

the ability to renew Godõs kingdom.  By not fitting 

into the normal systems of religious authority, Jesus 

shows that God is moving on from them to a new  

arrangement.  

Thank you for the privilege of teaching your children 

about Jesus. 

Have a good week,  

Judith (Grayden)  

more about this program please be at assembly or 

see Mr Pianta.  

On Tuesday 22nd March Viva Soccer will conduct 

clinics/skill activities at school throughout the day.  

Thanks.  

Mr Pianta  
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
18th-24th March  
Georgia L, Emma W, Rain L  

 

MONDAY  TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Stamp Painting 
Memory Game 
Magnificent Hats 
Tunnel Ball 
COMPUTER LAB 

Bead Jewellery 
Bubble Fun 
String Pictures 
ôWhat Youõre Wear-
ingõ 

Mosaic Pictures 
Wink Murder 
Pom Poms 
Rounders 

Hanging Mobiles 
Charades 
Cooking: Choc Chip 

cookies 
Flip It 

Crayon Rubbings 
Untie the Knot 
ôKolapõ (bean bag 

fun) 

It has been a great week at OSHClub so far with a 
few of the kids teaching me how to kick a footy! Quite 
a hard task, but they proved they were up to it! 
 
New PBõs were set in our ôPlayground Time-Trialsõ 
which are now to be put in our very own record book. 
Everybody is welcome to have a go and see if the can 
beat the current Champion Dylan Sinosich. Congratu-
lations Dylan! 
 
We are looking forward to another great week next 
week, and invite all children to come along to OSH-
Club and get involved in the fun! 
 
Sarah 
 

 

As an organization, we have          
updated our anaphylaxis policy. We 
have a copy in the OSHroom and I 
am happy for any curious or         
concerned parents to come in and 
have a look! 

 

Coordinator ð Sarah Mucha  

Staff: Hannah, Kim, Lee and 

Steven 

Program Phone:  0402 362 443  

OSHCLub ð 8564 9000 

Admin: admin@oshclub.com.au   

Website: www.oshlub.com.au  

mailto:admin@oshclub.com.au


STORIES FROM THE 

STUDENTS  

Nick and Jon's 'Farmer's Fantastic 
Fresh Fruit Salad' 
Ingredients 
1/3 honey dew melon 
1 small red apple (1/2 large) 
1 banana 
Large handful of red grapes 
Small handful of raw almonds 
1 tablespoon passionfruit pulp 
Decoration 
1 blood orange or ruby grapefruit 
Scoop out the honey dew melon and cut what you can into 2cm cubes. Eat the rest! 
Core the apple and cut into quarters, then cut into quarters again. 
Peel the banana and slice into sections 1cm wide. 
Cut the orange/grapefruit in half, then slice into semi-circles. 
Put all the ingredients in a bowl. Stir gently until the passionfruit pulp fully coats the other fruit. 

Nippers - Jnr Life Savers  
Over summer holidays my sister 
Ingrid and I both do a junior life     
saving program at Point Leo called     
nippers. We train each Tuesday, 
Thursday and  Sunday for 2 weeks 
and then each Sunday until the long 

weekend in March. That is the time when every club 
in Victoria competes in the State Champion Ships. 
This event goes for 2 days there is the individual day 
were my age group does the board paddle, surf 
swim, iron nipper (swim, run, board, run), sprints and 
flags. I finished 3rd in the swim  final and 7th in the iron 
nipper. The next day is the relay day was our age 
group does a swim relay, sprint relay, board  relay 
and the Aqua Cameron (1 person runs, 1 swim, 1 
board and 1 wades). Our team came 10th in the sprint 
final, 1st in the swim relay, I sat out of the board and 
our aqua Cameron team did not finish  because our 
board paddler was pulled out of the   water because 
her board was washed away by a wave. Ingrid won 
the wade relay and did really well since it was her 
first time at state. Overall Point Leo got 484 points 
and another team Half Moon Bay got 304 points so 
Point Leo won.    
 
Bridget Barnes 

National Young Leaders Day  
On Friday the 4th of March, 13 school leaders went 

to the National Young Leaders Day at the Melbourne 

Convention Centre.  The leadership roles included 

School Captains, Deputy Captains, Junior School 

Councillors and Environment Club Captains.  There 

were 5 speakers who were Matt Preston,              

Commissioner Craig Lapsley, Kate Leeming and    

Stevie Nicholson with Tim Maddren.  They talked 

about important leader.  Not only was it about    

leadership, but it was also about motivation and 

never underestimating yourself and how we can 

achieve anything.  It was a very valuable and 

memorable experience.  

 

Kaitlyn Elliott 4H  


